Class Lynher News
Dear Parents,

We are looking forward to beginning our new topic question of How does the weather affect us? If you have any resources you think will be useful and you are happy for them to come in, please make sure that they are named.
On the back you will find information on what will be studied within the individual subjects. These do change from time to time to fit with the interests of the children, and local/national issues that arise.

Our new class book is Beetle Boy by M. G. Leonard. We are particular excited by this as we have a class trip to the Eden project later this half term where we get to meet the author and take part in activities linked to the book. Details of this will follow.
Labelled PE Kits should be available in school for the whole term and kept on the child’s peg. Please check that your child’s school plimsolls/trainers still fit comfortably.

Swimming lessons begin on Tuesday next week. Remember to bring a clean swimming costume, towel and goggles if required with a waterproof bag to put the wet kit in after.
Please read the weekly newsletter for forthcoming events and dates. 

Homework

Please find below a table detailing homework out and in days. We aim to stick to this as much as possible but there are occasionally circumstances where this may alter. 
	Subject
	Day given out
	Day due in

	English
	Tuesday
	Monday

	Spelling/handwriting
	Wednesday
	Wednesday

	Maths
	Friday
	Thursday

	Reading
	
	Friday


All children in class Lynher need to read at least 5 times a week and record this with an adult’s signature in their reading journals, or if they are particularly fluent readers they will be asked to discuss their reading with an adult for the same amount of times. This will also be checked each Friday and will contribute towards their Book Quest certificates. 
From our assessments, we have seen that while the children are learning their spellings for the test, their comprehension of the words is not transferring to their work, therefore we are now asking for the children to write each word within a sentence in context for their homework.
In maths the children will take part in the 99 Club each week where they are using their times tables knowledge. Any additional work you choose to do at home on this would be appreciated. 
From time to time, whole school homework will also be given to link in with whole school topics as well as local/national/ global events. A description of the homework given will usually be put on the class page of the website with spare resources on the notice board in the classroom.
Should you have any concerns about your child’s time in school please do not hesitate to contact the school and make an appointment to see either ourselves or Mrs Norton when we can give the matter our full attention.

Yours sincerely,   

Emma Cunningham and Fran Ferguson

Class teachers

	English

Extreme Earth – We will be analysing, planning, writing and editing a newspaper article about the Nepal earthquake. We will then plan and write our own disaster stories. We will then be learning about Tim Peake – the astronaut – and writing related explanation texts. 
SMSC

	Maths
Our focus this half term will be on fractions. We will be learning to: compare and order fractions; identify equivalent fractions; recognise and convert mixed numbers to improper fractions and vice versa; complete calculations with fractions and solve fraction based problems.
MB
	RE 
Sikhism - Building Values – we will be looking at the beliefs, values and buildings used for worship in Sikhism. We will focus on the role of the Gurdwara including its significance and design. We will use the RE-Seachers to debate if we can all be considered equal.
MB SMSC


	Geography
SMSC MB
Our topic is Extreme Earth, we will learn about the destructive powers of nature, from volcanoes and earthquakes to tsunamis and tornadoes. Through discussion and practical tasks, children will learn about how and why these natural phenomena occur, and the ways in which they affect people and the environment.
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	Physical Education

Beat the Boss – We will be trying to beat our own PBs on a circuit of activities, looking at how we can improve our technique and fitness to help with this.
SMSC MB
Swimming – Led by instructors at Saltash Leisure Centre MB

	
	PSHE
Dreams and Goals – We will be setting challenging but realistic goals for ourselves; working out the steps we will need to take and how to motivate ourselves. We will also look at ways in which we can work together to make the world a better place.
MB SMSC

	

	Science 
Our topic is Earth and space and we will be learning about our planet and its place in the solar system. We will have an understanding of how the Earth’s rotation is linked to day and night; know how the Moon moves relative the Earth and describe the movement of the Earth and other planets relative to the Sun. We will also distinguish the difference between heliocentric and geocentric ideas of planetary movement. Linking with our topic, we will also look at how we get seasons.  
SMSC
	French
School life – Our unit will be focussed on the vocabulary and related grammar of school subjects and objects. We will also take part in a maths lesson in French, as well as asking questions and taking part in a paired conversation.
SMSC
	Music
More than singing – We will be listening to a range of songs from film/theatre and studying how they are sung and performed to add meaning. We will then refine our own singing in the same way and discuss the effects.
SMSC

	Art
Dali – We will be focussing on the artwork of Salvador Dali and then using his piece ‘The persistence of memory’ as a basis to make our own artwork but by changing the weather.
SMSC

	Computing

We are focusing on using search technologies effectively across the curriculum. We will learn to appreciate how results are selected and ranked, and be discerning in evaluating digital content. MB


